
 

 
 
 
 

  

 
 

Monday 15th May 
Chessington– SATS Reward Trip 
 
Tuesday 16th May  
London Aquarium – SATS Reward Trip 
 
Weds 17th May 
Gosport Go-Karting – 7a and 7c 
 
Thursday 18th May 
KS2 trip to Kidzania (3rd group) 
 
Tuesday 23rd May  
Open Morning for Prospective Parents 
 
Friday 26th May - Last Day of Term 
Family Forum 
 
Monday 12th June  
9:30am - Family Voice Meeting  
The Morning Room  
(Topic: School Development Plan) 
 
Wednesday 14th June 
Key Stage 2 – Rotary Kids Out Day 
 
Friday 16th June 
Key Stage 2 Parents’ Afternoon 
 
Friday 30th June 
Year 11 Leavers’ Assembly 
Full details to follow soon 
 
Saturday 1st July  
Domfest/Summer Fete 2017 
 
Friday 7th July 
Sixth Form Leavers’ Assembly.  
Full details to follow soon. 
 
Friday 14th July 
Sports Day 
 
Monday 17th July  
Start of Activities Week 
 
Friday 21st July – Last Day of Term 
1:00 – 2:10pm – Family Forum 

St Dominic’s School  

Friday Flyer 

May 12th 2017 

Positive Slips  

This week’s winner is  

Lewis Kemp 

My son’s placement at St Dominic’s is invaluable. It 
has transformed him into an independent, mature 
young man who is able to voice his concerns or 
anxieties which has had a positive impact on the 
whole family. 
 

Last weekend the Speech and Language Therapy team attended 
NAPLIC - a conference aimed at professionals who work with 
children with Speech and Language needs.  
 
This year the focus was the impact of language on behaviour, 
mental health and wellbeing of children and young people.  The 
conference consisted of a variety of brilliant speakers who talked 
about language interventions, mental health and behaviour and 
even mindfulness!  
 
The team were excited about the SaLT celebrities who talked to 
us (Caroline Bowen and Pamela Snow) and were not 
disappointed. Overall, it was an insightful event and full of 
exciting new research and ideas which we hope to bring back to 
support our therapy at St Dominic’s.  
 
 

SCP Targets Summer 2 2017 
Week Commencing Target 

5th June Stay on Track  

12th June Your idea, my idea 

19th June Show Support 

26th June  A Chance to Choose   

3rd July Let’s Begin 

10th July Have your Say 

17th July As a Group 

 

http://www.naplic.org.uk/


 
The Energy Bank Account 
 

Energy accounting is a concept devised by Maja Toudal, an Author and 
Consultant at the Psykologisk, Resource Centre in Denmark.   
 
Maja has Asperger’s Syndrome and developed this as a tool for managing 
every day life activities to avoid overloading.  
 
In the same way that money is deposited and withdrawn from a bank 

account, everyday activities and experiences deposit and withdraw the body’s energy.  These 
activities and experiences will be different for each individual but deposits may include solitude, 
special interests, animals and nature, favourite food, computer games; withdrawals could be anxiety, 
change, making a mistake, socialising and sensory sensitivities.  Activities are colour-coded, for 
example those that are relaxing and deposit energy could be green, whilst those that are draining and 
withdraw energy could be coloured red. These colours can be used on timetables and work schedules 
to enable the individual to balance withdrawals with deposits to ensure that days do not become 
overwhelming and to support the ability to function long-term.  
 
The Sixth Form students have created personalised exam timetables, completed a series of memory 
challenges to help them identify their individual learning style and are currently practising different 
ways of revising and planning their revision schedules.  They are being introduced to the concept of 
the ‘Energy Bank Account’ to help them to develop the skills to manage study, social life and work 
independently. 
                                                                                       
Corinne Morgan 
Occupational Therapist 

 
 
Maths 
 
We have been very busy this week as we try to finish off one topic and start a new one.  
 
Year 7 have been working very hard on angles, both measuring them and calculating them when they 
were missing on diagrams. We are very pleased that they have worked well through the 
topic,showing excellent results in their assessment. 
 
Year 9 have been focusing on using formulae and finding volume and area. Some students have 
excelled and moved to finding volumes of cylinders with pieces chopped out of them, and others 
have focused on understanding the meaning of the vocabulary of radius, diameter and circumference 
for circles.  Some Year 9s have also been working on percentages, showing an understanding of 
different rates of pay i.e. time and a half for overtime in work situations. 
 
In the Year 10 classes, we have been working on some really tricky maths! Some of us have been 
solving simultaneous equations to find out where lines cross, using algebra.  Others have been 
learning to solve quadratic equations and use this knowledge to find where a line might cross a 
parabola. 



 
 
 
The GCSE group for Year 11 are continuing to work through past papers and are making good 
progress in understanding the wording of the new style questions, as well as applying their 
knowledge so they are ready for testing in two weeks. 
 
This is just a sample of some of the classes and the range and variety of the learning going on. Year 6 
are breathing a sigh of relief as their SAT tests have been completed this week too! 
 
Malcolm Moran-Ellis 
Maths Teacher 
 
 
 

Residential 
 
Pupils in the residential area go on independent living skills where they can put maths into practice 
by going to the supermarket to buy food, which they bring back to the residential area to prepare and 
cook a meal of their choice.  
 
Pupils are using numeracy skills to add up how much the needed ingredients cost and they work to a 
£5 budget. They are also using numeracy skills to weigh out ingredients that they need and 
temperature times for cooking. 
 
Charlotte Thomas 
Residential Care Worker 
 

 

  



St Dominic’s School 
Social Communication Programme 

 

WELL DONE 
 

The target is to use descriptive and explicit feedback to pupils when offering praise and when 
commenting on negative behaviour/inadequate work. 
 
Pupils need to understand exactly which part of their work or behaviour is being referred to.   
 
Facts re ASD 
 

¶ Many pupils may have difficulty in recognising the specific focus for praise, especially when 
someone uses general phrases e.g. ‘well done’ 

¶ They do not interpret implied meaning and find it difficult to have a shared focus with the 
adult 

¶ Some pupils find it extremely difficult to accept praise and will respond negatively   

¶ Low self-esteem can make it difficult to accept that they have done well   

¶ Some pupils find it difficult to accept that they have made a mistake   

¶ They need to have a very clear idea of what they have done correctly so that they can 
recognise what needs to be changed   

 
Suggested Script 
 

¶ Well Done!  You have written five sentences about your holiday 

¶ Well done!  You have worked quietly for five minutes 

¶ Well done!  You have used some very interesting describing words in your story 

¶ Well done!  You have written two sentences.  Can you now write one more sentence so that 
you have done three?   

 
Hints and Tips 
 

¶ Pupils need clear concise information so that they understand the message  

¶ They need to know exactly what they have done well  - (“You have written a long sentence 
and used a connective, this is very good”) and how they can improve their work next time 
(AfL) 

¶ Be conscious of the language used to praise   

¶ Saying something is ‘brilliant’ - when the pupil recognises that it is not - will not support the 
development of self-esteem 

¶ For pupils who struggle to accept praise it may be more acceptable to keep the praise 
simple  

¶ e.g. say ‘Well done, you have completed the task’ 

¶ Providing descriptive feedback will support pupils who do not recognise when they have 
made a mistake   

¶ Being clear about what they have achieved (and what needs to be done next) can help them 
to learn from their mistakes 

 

 
 

 
 



 

Menu for week beginning Monday 15th May 2017 
MENU MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

BREAKFAST     Cooked Breakfast 

MORNING SNACK Jam Buns Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit Flapjacks Fresh Fruit 

LUNCH 
 

Diced Turkey, Honey, 
Potato & Orange Casserole  

 
Vegetable Bake topped 

with Golden cheese 
                                                     

New Potatoes                           
Jacket Potatoes               

 
Peas                                                  

Carrots 
 

Fresh Salad Bar 
Feta & Olive 

Minced Beef & Lentil 
Cottage Pie 

 
Vegetable & Pasta 

Ratatouille  
 

Jacket Potatoes 
 

Smashed Parsnip Sliced 
Green Beans 

 
 

Fresh Salad Bar                                                  
Sweet Chilli Chicken 

 Sliced Gammon 
 
 

Mediterranean Roasted 
Vegetable & Couscous 

 
Roast Potatoes 
Jacket Potato 

 
Mashed Swede                         
Savoy Cabbage 

 
Fresh Salad Bar 
Sliced Cheese 

Beef & Vegetable Pie  
 
 

Vegetable Curry & Rice 
                                  

 
Mashed Potato 
Jacket Potato 

 
Sweetcorn 

Spinach  
 

Fresh Salad Bar               
Tuna Mayo 

 

Breaded Fish  
 
 

Cheese & Tomato Pizza 
 
 

Chips 
Jacket Potatoes 

 
Baked Beans 

Peas 
 

Fresh Salad Bar 
 

DESSERT Fruit Crumble & Cream 
 

Fresh Fruit Basket 
 

Yogurt 

Syrup Sponge & Custard 
 

Fresh Fruit Basket 
 

Yogurt 

Fruit Jelly & Cream 
 

Fresh Fruit Basket 
 

Yogurt 

Mini Pavlovas 
 

Fresh Fruit Basket 
 

Yogurt 

Salted Caramel 
Cheesecake 

 
Fresh Fruit Basket 

 
Yoghurt 

AFTERNOON SNACK Swiss Tarts Pizza Wheels Choc Chip Muffins Bacon & Cheese Muffin  

SUPPER Pasta Bolognaise Bake 
Garlic Bread 

Ham, Mustard Potato Cake 
with Poached egg 
Mixed Vegetables 

Chicken Florentine 
Diced Herbed potatoes  

sweetcorn 

Lamb Kofta 
Pitta Bread 

Tossed salad 
 

 

  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=koPsuSPv&id=F309568FB07598BA51B516A22D0295B6D99B6D8A&thid=OIP.koPsuSPvBU4OhO98pw9EvgEsBa&q=We're+in+the+news!&simid=608054185303015464&selectedIndex=51&adlt=strict,strict


Assemblies 
W/C  5th May 2017   - Theme – Writing 

 

Monday 8th May 
 
Miss Maxted led this morning’s debate assembly using the theme of writing. She began with a ‘stand up’ 
activity – “who has every received nasty comments online/who has ever made nasty comments online?” We 
sat down each time if neither applied to us. Miss Maxted complimented the honesty of those who stood up for 
making nasty comments. She shared a statistic with us that over 25% of adolescents and teens say that they 
have been bullied repeatedly online or by text.  
 
What has all this to do with writing? Well, the online/text comments are all the written word – albeit with 
emojis and abbreviations. She then put up the subject for our debate – “Do you think it’s important to be 
careful what you write online?”  Many opinions were expressed, people were respectful of the views of others 
and a selection of them were - 

¶ Online comments might impact on your future experience e.g. jobs and future employers 

¶ Once it’s written it’s out there forever 

¶ Others might be upset by your comments 

¶ If you say something off-the-cuff things can escalate and in the end there could be police involvement 
 
On the other hand….. 

¶ You may be able to positively reinforce an opinion that has been expressed 

¶ You need to be careful to an extent, but if you’re too careful it could inhibit what you’re trying to say 
 

The ITV programme ‘Good Morning’ is running a campaign to encourage people to be kind, both verbally and 
online. It’s called ‘Be Kind’.  Miss Maxted encouraged us to think carefully about what we write and whether it 
would fall under the label of being kind – if not, why would you want to write it? 
 
Tuesday 9th May KS 2&3 
 
Miss Schwenk led a really fascinating and fact-filled assembly about the history and use of writing through the 
ages, starting with the sound effect of an old typewriter.  The earliest forms of writing have been dated back as 
far as 5000BC and mankind has been representing thoughts, feelings and facts since then in various ways. We 
looked at hieroglyphics, with their characters to represent the spoken word, moving on to Far Eastern writing, 

which evolved from a much more picture-based forms – example here    . A sample of 
braille was shown, that type of writing that creates bumps on the page that can be ‘read’ by people who are 
blind – some of us knew what it was but it is always interesting to see it in book form, it is amazing to think 
that someone can read a story to themselves in just the same way we can but by using their fingers instead of 
their eyes.  
 
Miss Schwenk then went on to explore why we write things down at all – in order to preserve events for 
history and share them with people not in our immediate circle were two of the reasons given. Imagine what 
we would know, about science, history, geography, literature and all the other facts and stories in the world if 
we had to rely only on the spoken word – we just could not remember everything and we would really only 
know about those things closest to us. We finally considered a very new form of writing that is mainly found in 
the ‘virtual’ world – that of the emoji. They have become so prolific that some people are now using them to 
write song lyrics! We finished up by watching an excerpt from ‘Dr Who’ where the robots communicated only 
by use of emojis – very futuristic… 
 
Wednesday 10th – Extended Tutor Time 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Thursday 11th KS 4&5     
   
Mrs Gilmour began her assembly by playing the song ‘What a Wonderful World’, accompanied by pictures that 
reflected the lyrics, then played Paulo Nutini’s ‘Pencil full of lead’ and asked us what it was about. Suggestions 
ranged from “I don’t know” to “Something Spanish…”  and we were all surprised to learn that Paulo Nutini is in 
fact Scottish! Mrs Gilmour made the suggestion that although we listen to music, pop songs and other forms, 
we might not always listen to the lyrics, which are another form of written communication. We then 
undertook a quiz, based on song lyrics, to see how much we really know about the songs we listen to. We had 
11 slides, each containing lyrics from somewhere in a popular song and it was amazing just how difficult they 
were to place.  
 
The selection ranged from Little Mix to Rick Astley – something for everyone. We then considered some of the 
lyrics that had been shown – all age appropriate – and Mrs Gilmour shared with us just how many modern 
songs she’d had to reject from the quiz because of the nature of the lyrics. She was amazed how much sexual 
content there was, including bad language and inference of violence and cautioned us to listen very carefully 
to the type of music we like and be aware of the subliminal influences we are exposed to. What are some of 
our favourite songwriters saying to us? 
 
Friday 12th  
 
Good News was shared this morning.  Lots of Positive Slips have been given this week and there were some 
‘Staff Shout Outs’ from pupils – giving staff a Positive Slip! The winner of the Positive Slips this week was Lewis 
Kemp – first time winner of the Positive Slips so well done Lewis! We also had one goodbye today – Miss 
Sutton who has been working as a TA in Key Stage 2 for over two years is leaving to go to a job nearer to her 
new home. Good luck to her, with best wishes from all the staff, students and pupils here at St Dominic’s. 
 
 

  



Forest School Training|  
by Elena Ripoll-Quinn 
 
I have just been on a two-day course towards L2 Forest School Leaders.   The Forest school training helped me 
understand the philosophy of Forest school and learn about its origins.  
 
Research now backs up what forest school practitioners have known all along – that children and young 
people are stimulated by the outdoors and typically experience - over time -an increase in their self-belief, 
confidence, learning capacity, enthusiasm, communication and problem-solving skills and emotional well-
being. 
 
My favourite workshops involved learning how to do knots, using tools safely and participating in creative 
activities like charcoal-making and wooden pendent design. I look forward to completing my training and 
providing more useful support and information to St Dominic's’ pupils during Forest school! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Saturday, 1st July 2017, 12 noon til 6.00pm 
 
Plans for our summer fete and DomFest music festival are underway.  However, for the event to be 
successful we need the help of our community.   Those who attended in 2015 will remember what a 
fun day it was with the great music, food and many activities.   This year we are hoping to add to our 
previous success by including a dog/pet show . 
 
We have asked that each year group plan and run a stall or an activity.  If you have any ideas or 
talents that your child’s year group could use please inform the form tutor.  Once the stall or activity 
has been planned, I am sure the tutors will contact you regarding help on the day or with the 
organising. 
 
We would be grateful for donations for the bottle tombola and for any contacts you may have for 
raffle prizes.  As soon as we have a few big raffle prizes, we can print the tickets and start selling 
them.   

 
 
 


